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PAST POTENTATES

Dear Nobles and Ladies,
     I hope to find everyone is well.  Although Al Menah has been dark 
the Divan and Committees have been working hard.  We had the August 
Stated meeting and left the next morning for SESA Convention.  
Special thanks go out to Gary Graf for heading up housing for all of us.  
I would also like to thank Phil Parman and Van Miller for heading up our 
hospitality, ha… without them a lot of us would go hungry.  I would like 
to thank all the Units that went to represent Al Menah by competing at 
SESA.
     Our Ladies had a huge time on their adventure to Savannah while we 
were at conference, thanks to Kim Jones for putting the trip together for 
them.  Thanks to our Drivers for taking them on their day trip.  
     We have a lot of events coming up starting with the Fall Ceremonial, 
September 17th. This will be the Buddy Helms Class, so please get out 
and find a man that will make a great Shriner.
     The 24th of September will be the Al Menah Car Show. Please come 
out and show your support. Keary Fleenor and his committee will be 
heading this up and will do a great job as always. Come out bring the 
family, enjoy the cars, and show your support for all the Units who have 
worked hard to make it a great day. You will find BBQ sandwiches, ham-
burgers and hotdogs; you might even find some ice cream. 
     Our Units have a lot of projects going as well so get behind them, sup-
port what they are doing, and take ownership to help make their projects 
successful. 
     On August 12th we lost a wonderful woman Carolyn Daniel wife 
of Recorder, Bob Daniel. Carolyn was a true southern lady and a good 
friend; she was a huge supporter of the Shrine Hospitals.  The Divan had 
the honor to spend a lot of time with Bob and Carolyn and she would 
always willing to do whatever was needed to be done.  Please keep Bob 
in your prayers.

Yours in Faith
Jeff Head, Potentate

615-310-9009
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From the desk of...
CHIEF RABBAN� ���������������������������������
          We are back in full swing now and there are plenty 

of activities and events coming up.
    August was an eventful month. The 

SESA convention in Warner Robins, GA 
was a fun time.  I want to thank all the 
nobles and ladies that attended and a 
special thanks to Phil Parman and Van 
Miller for taking care of the Hospitality 
while we were there. Our trip to the Cin-

cinnati Hospital was great and we learned    
                     a lot about this wonderful hospital we 

support and the amazing technologies used to 
treat our children.  
     This month is our Fall Ceremonial on September 17th.  Nobles 
and Ladies if you know of a good man that is interested in joining 
our great fraternity, get that petition turned in to the office ASAP!!  
Also this month is our annual Car Show.  We plan to have a big 
turnout so please be sure to invite your family and friends. 
     Coming up next month is our Al Menah Shrine Circus beginning 
on Thursday 10/13 thru Sunday 10/16. We will need everyone’s help 
to make this year’s circus successful.  There is still time to purchase 
your Al Menah Circus pin and become an Elite Member of the 
2016 Ringmaster Club.  Four circus tickets to the performance of 
your choice are included with a $100 donation for the men and just 
$50 for the ladies.  Also Nobles don’t forget to pay for your Nobility 
tickets. That $48.00 goes a long way toward helping us with the ex-
penses of our Shrine Center.. 

 Yours in faith,
Chief Rabban
Frank Hester

   Summer is coming to an end very 
quickly! Time to start thinking about 

the Circus and Ads, please go out and 
sell your ads! It is a great fundraiser 
for your unit and club while it also 
keeps your Temple running. 
    A big thanks goes out to Ma-

terjuice for putting together a 
great Casino Night at the Al Menah 

Temple! Thanks again to Mater and his 
committee.

     The Divan, several other Nobles and their ladies are head-
ing to SESA at the Al Sinah Temple in Georgia. Wish them 
and the Divan safe travels.
      Keep getting petitions for your fall ceremonial, we would 
love to have a big class! The ceremony is September 17th so 
be looking forward to that!
      In closing, thank you for all that you do for Al Menah and 
our hospitals. Asst. Rabban

Horace Perkins III

ASSISTANT RABBAN������������������������������� ORIENTAL GUIDE_______________________________

Just want to congratulate all the units that 
competed and all the members that 

attended SESA.  We had a wonderful 
time and many new memories were 
created!
     The circus is upon us and we are 
excited.  You should have your tick-

ets by now, if you have not received 
them, then just call the office.  The 

deadline for Ad Sales is September 7th, 
and we can sale banners up to the opening 

day.  If you have any questions, then just give me a call.  
     The Tennessee State Fair runs from September 9-18.  We 
hope everyone gets a chance to come out.  The Fabulous Al 
Menah Clowns will be performing on both weekends.
     Just a reminder, we can sale plaques for the hospitals until 
December 31.  Hope to see everyone soon.  Thanks for your 
participation and support of Al Menah!

Oriental Guide
Scott Jones

Your Al Menah Shrine leadership team 
has been busy attending Hospital Days 

in Lexington and Cincinnati and the 
Southeastern Shrine Association in 
Warner Robbins, Georgia. 
  Now, Fall is coming which means 
fun, football, and even more Shrine 

events! Don’t forget our Ceremonial 
on September 17. We hope everyone 

is looking for good candidates to join the 
Shrine to assist us in our most important 

mission, helping kids through our Shrine Hospitals.  
   Remember to keep a look out for children that we may be able 
to help as well. The office has brochures and other information on 
all the services available through Shriner’s Hospitals. 
    Our Imperial Session in 2019 is fast approaching. Committees 
are already being formed but we will need every noble and lady’s 
help to make this event the best ever. In our travels, we have 
talked to folks from Canada to California to Indiana and New 
York and everywhere in between who cannot wait to come to 
Nashville. 
     In closing, we would like to welcome the newly formed 
Daughters of the Nile Temple, Dynasty Amenna which will fall 
under the umbrella of Al Menah to Nashville as our newest part-
ner in raising funds for our Shrine Hospitals.
� High Priest and Prophet

 Randy Williams 

HIGH PRIEST AND PROPHET_______________________
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From Imperial Sir 
Chris Smith 
Dear Nobles,  
	 We are excited to announce that the Shriners Hospitals for 
Children® Healing Power of Love racecar, driven by fellow 
Shriner and Love to the rescue® ambassador David Ragan, will 
be made into a die-cast car for purchase.  

The paint scheme on the Healing Power of Love car was de-
signed by patient Hailey Randall and was driven by Ragan at the 
NASCAR Sprint Cup Series Coke Zero 400 in Daytona, Florida 
on July 2.  
	 The die-cast cars are available at davidraganstore.com and 
will begin shipping October 2016. All cars will be autographed 
by David himself!  
	 Use promo code Shriners15 at check out to reduce the price 
of the car from $44.99 to $29.99. This discount is a thank you 
from David for all Shriners and Temples.  
	 Thank you for your support of David Ragan and the Healing 
Power of Love racecar. 
	 Yours in the faith,

Chris Smith
Imperial Potentate
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  Notices...............................................................................

SEPT 2016�
Sept 14	 Ed Goodwin Memorial 		
	 Ladies Golf Tournament

Sept 17	 Fall Ceremonial 
	 honoring Buddy Helms

Sept 24	 Al Menah Car Show

OCT 2016�
Oct 13-16 	SHRINE CIRCUS

Oct 20	 Scottish Rite  
	 Golf Tournament

Oct 22	 Al Menah Clown  
	 Paper Sale Auction

NoV 2016�
Nov 5	 Ladies Extravaganza & 
	 Shopping Feztival  
	 Buddy Helms

Upcoming 
Events

(as of this publication)

From Lady Kim...
	 I want to thank you for all you do for the Shrine, but would like to challenge you 
on Membership. As you know membership is very vital to Al Menah’s survival and 
that is where you come in.  Ladies look around where you work and where you go 
to Church or even where you shop, you already know men who would make a good 
Shriner, ask him if he would like to “Be A Shriner” all we need you to do is start the 
conversation!  The more members we have the more money Al Menah can raise for 
the Hospitals.  
	 Ladies we need your information, the Divan Ladies are working very hard to 
make you more aware of what is going on at Al Menah, so don’t be left out!  Please 
send your email address to Tracy Hester tracy.crain@yahoo.com or Kim Jones at 
kimmeejjones@yahoo.com.  We would also like to invite you to the Ladies meeting 
on Stated Meeting nights. Come out enjoy dinner with your husband’s then join the 
ladies in the Vision Building for some fun and fellowship.  
	 Ladies our sewing group will miss Carolyn Daniel a great deal, she was very 
excited when I talked about starting this new group.  I think Carolyn was the first to 
sign up.  Carolyn made the prettiest quilt and she will be missed greatly by all who 
attended. To date I think our group has made about 10 quilts that will be given to the 
children at our Hospitals. 
	 The Ladies next big event is the Ladies Extravaganza on November 5th, the mon-
ey we raise from this event will go toward Lady Patsy Cain’s Imperial First Ladies 
Hospital Project for 2018. The Extravaganza is a win win for all of us, you could be 
the proud owner of a new table scape and Al Menah will raise money for the Hospi-
tal.  
	 My First Lady project this year is a cute little Shriner Pandora style bead, I am 
selling them for $35 each and the money raised will also go toward Lady Patsy 2018 
project.  If you would like one please just give me a call, ha.. some say that Randy      

Williams posed for it!
Thanks for all you do.

Lady Kim Head
615-337-3417
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Please call  the Al Menah Office For Vendor Forms.



Dash Plates Awarded To All Entries 

Trophies To Be Given For All Classes 

Special Awards: 

Potentate’s Trophy 

Original Best of Show 

Modified Best of Show 

Ladies Choice 

Farthest Traveled 

Oldest or Most Unusual Vehicle 

Club Participation 

14 Acre Show Site 
At 

Al Menah Shrine Center 
1354 Brick Church Pike 

Nashville, TN  37207 
Exit 87, Trinity Lane 

Call for directions 
615-226-7766 

Gates open at 7:30am 
All vehicles will be classed at registration from 8:00am until 11:00am 

Judging will be from 11:30am until 1:30pm / Awards will be presented at 3:00pm 

“RAIN or SHINE” 
Entry fee per vehicle is:  $20.00 at the gate 

Vendor space is available for $25.00 / 10’ x 10’ 
Class Sponsorships are available 

Kids Model Car Show is $5.00 

To be judged, all vehicles must have the hood up, doors open or unlocked and the trunk open.  Vehicles failing to be properly displayed 
will not be classed or judged.  Al Menah Shriners reserve the right to reclassify, add, delete, split or combine classes on the day of the 

show based on participation.  Al Menah Shriners reserve the right to remove offense, lewd or objectionable material. 

Make all checks payable to: 
Al Menah Shriners 

Attn:  Car Show 
P.O. Box 78545 

Nashville, TN  37207 

For More Information: 
Shrine Center Office:  615-226-7766 

Or 
Keary D. Fleenor:  615-289-8272 

All proceeds benefit Al Menah Shrine Center and are not deductible as a charitable donation 
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2017 Al Menah Potentate Trip 
6 Night Mexican Vacation to Riviera Maya 

May 28th – June 3rd, 2017 

 

All Inclusive Vacation Includes: 
Non Stop flight to Cancun on Viva Aerobus (Charter) 

6 Night resort accommodations at Iberostar Paradiso Lindo 
Round trip Airport to Resort Transfers 

Vacation Protection Plan 
All Meals & International Drinks 

Travel Agent Escort  
1 checked bag per person (up to 44 lbs.) 
Roundtrip Pre selected Seat assignment  

Gratuities & Taxes 

                                            $1,495.00 per person 

 

 

              

Join us for a Meeting on Sunday, September 11th at 2pm 
in the Al Menah Conference Room 

 

Michelle Daigle - Executive Travel 
615-792-7552 or 615-310-5802 (Cell) 

michelle.executivetravel@outlook.com 

2017 Al Menah Potentate Trip
6 Night Mexican Vacation to Riviera Maya

May 28th - June 3, 2017
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CENTER
NEWS

CLOWNS 
The Clowns have slowed a bit during 
the heat of July and August but still 
managed to get in a few dress outs. We 
were at the Old Timers parade in Pleas-
ant View on July 23, The Manor at 
Steeple Chase and in Hartsville selling 
papers on July 30, Old Hickory Ball 
Field for a Night Out Against Crime 
on August 2 and a few clowns made an 
appearance for a cancer victim on Au-
gust 6. So, we haven’t exactly been on 
summer vacation. 
	 We have been preparing for SESA/
SESCA and all the fun and competi-
tion that entails. Hope to see lots of our 
brothers and their ladies there!
	 Remember to get your circus add 
sold, we’ll be in the center ring before 
you know it!
    Also remember our members and 
ladies who are dealing with health is-
sues, say a prayer and drop a card in the 
mail to let them know we are thinking 
of them. 
	 The next issue of the Shriner will 
have the full report from SESA!
	 “I remember in the circus learning 
the the clown was the prince, the high 
prince. I always thought that the high 
prince was the lion or the magician, but 
the clown is the most important.”
—  Roberto Benigni

 Frank “Froggy” Wilson
Secretary

DIRECTORS STAFF
August is under our belts and I suspect 
most of September as you are reading 
this!  Do the cooler temperatures have 
you thinking about anything in partic-
ular when it comes to a main event of 
our Temple?!  That’s right! Our circus 
is nearing and just around the corner. 
We need our staff to be preparing to 
work each show, sell coloring books 
and also include their lady in the fun!

	 Ad sales are still underway and 
we need to turn these sales in ASAP 
to April in the office. Our ceremonial 
was enjoyed and we had the privilege 
adding new members to our 2016 ros-
ter!  If you know someone who would 
make a great addition to our Shrine 
and what we do for the hospitals don’t 
forget to invite them in!
	 We still have work to be doing the 
rest of the year. Let’s not lose momen-
tum or drive for what we do!  As al-
ways, in closing, we thank our military 
veterans and active duty alike for their 
service in protecting out great nation. 
God bless our Temple, the work we 
do and all those who contribute to the 
success of Al Menah Temple and our 
sole mission which is the children 
placed in our paths.  

Cordially,
Lt. Randy D. Byram

GREETERS
Hope that everyone enjoyed the sum-
mer while we were dark, now is the 
time to get back to work and fun proj-
ects for our kids. We have a busy sched-
ule coming up:
	 9/12 – Ladies G0lf Tournament
	 9/17 – Fall Ceremonial – we need 
	              candidates
	 9/24 – Car Show
	 10/13 – 10/16 Circus – We need all 
to help we can get
	 The closing date for the Circus Ads 
is fast approaching. Start making a list 
of everyone you deal with, each is a 

great prospect for ads. Start with large 
ads and, if necessary, go to a smaller 
ad. Don’t forget the new $10.00 Name 
sponsor ads.
	 Remember, the Paper Sales is an 
ongoing drive, and the Plaque Sales 
also run year ‘round  Did you know 
that millions of Airline Miles expire or 
are not used each year? What a great 
feeling when you donate to the Shri-
ners  Hospitals for Children  your Air-
line Miles that you are not going to use 
or are about to expire. Here is a new 
way to donate to help our kids—Kro-
ger will donate based on your purchas-
es, all you have to do is register your 
“Kroger Card.”
	 Keep in our prayers Keith Corbin 
and Charlie Smith, along all those that 
are hurting or ill. As well as all those in 
the Armed Forces both in harm’s way 
and serving around the world. 

Lou Becker 

LEGION OF HONOR
We are out of the dark and into the light 
looking forward to all the fun and ex-
citement that September will bring as 
we work to support our Shrine Hospi-
tals for children.     We have a cere-
monial coming up on Sept. 17th.  Ev-
erybody find a new member and bring 
them in.
	 Mark your calendars for Saturday  
Sept. 24th, that’s when we will have the 
Al Menah Car Show. It will be great as 
always, so don’t miss it.
	 Everybody please say a prayer for 
long time Legion of Honor member 
James Judd as he is now in a nursing 
home and needs a little love and support.
	 Not only do the Shriners need new 
members but the Legion of Honor is 
always looking for new members also. 
If you know a Mason who is a veter-
an, talk to him about the Shrine and tell 
him about the Legion of Honor. It may 
just convince him to join.
Remember our military men and wom-
en, police officers, fire fighters and all 
first responders. Support them and pray 
for them as they work to keep us safe.

Roy Lindsey, PC

 SEPTEMBER 20168



 SEPTEMBER 2016 9

provost guard
The Provost Guard compotation team 
has been working all summer practic-
ing for compotation at Southeastern. 
They got the bikes all cleaned up, 
traveled to convention and loaded the 
big trophy to bring back to Al Menah.

Secretary
Ken Loftis

	 Q1/.1

MOTOR CORPS
Fall is upon us, the kids are settled back 
into school. Time to plan for scenic 
rides in the crisp, cool air. I can’t wait 
for the leaves to start to change and the 
smell in the air start to change - even 
the smell of cinnamon or pumpkin or 
whatever Kelly decides to start using in 
anticipation of Fall. 
	 The AMT Car Show is on Sep-
tember 24th. The Motor Corps will be 
cooking burgers and hot dogs. Come 
out and provide your culinary skills and 
drool over the show cars. Mark your 
calendar for this and also the upcom-
ing 2016 circus and our monthly stated 
meetings. Attendance and participation 
at all events is strongly encouraged. 
	 Think Membership!  The Fall Cere-
monial is September 17th. If you know 
a potential candidate, don’t delay on 
getting involved!  Contact the member-
ship team for more information.
	 The date has been set for the Mo-
tor Corps Christmas party!   Saturday, 
December 3rd at the American Legion 
Hall, Post 88. Rooms are available to 
reserve now at Holiday Inn Select. Call 
615-883-1366, group name: Shriner 
Motor Corps. This is always a great 
time to come together, fellowship and 
celebrate our bond as a unit. I know that 
Captain “Fat Rabbit” and Lady Debbie, 
along with Lady Kelly and myself look 
forward to spending the evening with 
everyone and celebrate the incoming 
officers. 

	 Remember our hospitals, patients, 
doctors, nurses and the entire health 
care teams in your prayers. Pray for 
our friends who have lost loved ones 
and for those who are sick. Pray for 
our country as tragedies continue to stir 
through the lands. 
	 TEAM: Together Everyone Achieves 
More. 
	 See ya’ on the road.

Noble Joey Holder
Journalist

SHRINE CLUB NEWS
Hendersonville Shrine Club
OK, all these articles are about alike 
alerting you to the upcoming events 
and important stuff going on. Let’s un-
derstand what the Shrine is by reading: 
The Shriners Creed:
	 Shriners believe in God and that 
He created man to serve His purposes, 
among which is service to others in His 
name. 
	 We believe that care for the less for-
tunate, especially children who suffer 
from burns and crippling diseases, is 
our institutional calling.
	 We are patriots, each willing to 
serve his country with fidelity and cour-
age. We cherish independence under 
law and freedom with responsibility.
	 We honor family. We respect our 
parents, wives and children. We should 
instill in our children the tenets of this 
creed, and the heritage from which it 
emanates.
	 As individuals we pledge ourselves 
to integrity, virtue and nobility of char-
acter. Our intentions will be honorable, 
our relations will be trustworthy and 
our spirits forgiving of each other.
	 As brothers we offer each other fra-
ternal affection and respect. Together 
we will support each other in adher-
ence to this creed, so that we and our 
communities will be the better because 
of our fraternity and its principles.
	 As Shriners we look beyond our-
selves to serve the needs of others, 
especially children who cannot help 
themselves. We believe Shriners Hospi-
tals to be the world’s greatest philan-
thropy, and we covenant with each 
other to support its “temples of mercy” 
with spirit, time, talent and means.

	 All Shriners and their Ladies are in-
vited to visit WCSC on the third Thurs-
day of each Month, 6:00 pm at Logan’s 
Steakhouse. We have great speakers 
at the meetings and a good time. Let’s 
remember to keep those who have lost 
loved ones and our sick list in your 
prayers. We thank God every day for 
this great Country of ours.
	 Shriners Help Children!

Butch Mays, 
WCSC President

Wilson County Shrine Club
All Wilson Country Shrines are  wel-
come. We are meeting on the 4th Thurs-
day of every Month (except August and 
December) at Sammy B’s, it is located 
in the Old Chop House building on the 
Old Castle Heights Academy grounds. 
We eat a 6:00 Meeting at 7:00. Will 
meet at Sammy B’s until further notice. 
Fez Required.
	 The Wilson County Fair is over and 
we hope it was a great success both 
for the county and for Wilson County 
Shrine Club.
	 Looking forward we now prepare 
for our Christmas Party for the Hand-
icap Kids we will have a meal , goodie 
bags, Music, Shrine Clowns, and last 
but least Santa Claus. I have only made 
one party but it brought tears to my face 
to see the joy and fun they were having. 
God Bless Them. 
	 Let’s let people know who we 
are and what we do, be proud of our  
Fraternity.

Walt Trapnelll
615-405-35445



	

 

 

	
Wyvitta became a patient of Shriners Hospitals for Children — 
Lexington in 1961 when she was diagnosed with arthrogryposis at 1 
year of age. Over the course of her care at Lexington Shriners 
Hospital she underwent 16 surgeries. Today she has returned to the 
hospital that provided her hope and healing to inspire other patients.  
"I do not know how they did it! All I know is that my mom was told 
I would never walk, that is until she brought me to Shriners," said 
Wyvitta. "Shriners took me in and not only did they help me walk, 
they helped me become the person I was created to be. I am 
independent today because of the love and care I received from 
Shriners. God bless Shriners Hospitals for Children!		

	

 
SAVE THE DATE!  

Join us on May 21, 2017 for Hospital Day Celebration and Masonic Cornerstone 
Ceremony in our new Medical Center.  

See pictures below for an construction update on several rooms from the inside. Featured left 
to right is the current construction progress of the opearting room, motion anaylsis lab and physical 

therapy gym.  
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AL MENAH LADIES GOLF TOURNAMENT 
WEDNESDAY, SEPTEMBER 14TH, 2016 

SPENCER CREEK GOLF COURSE 
 

Four Golfer Scrambler—Entry Fee $50.00 Per Player 
Door Prizes, Lunch, Pictures and Hospitality 

 

9:00AM SHOT GUN START 
LUNCH AND PRIZES AT FINISH OF PLAY 

 

PLAYERS 
NAME_______________________ PHONE_______________ 
NAME_______________________ PHONE_______________ 
NAME_______________________ PHONE_______________ 
NAME_______________________ PHONE_______________ 

 

Contacts: James Ham (615) 804-7411 or Al Menah Office (615) 226-7766 
 

 

Scottish Rite Golf Tournament   October 20, 2016 
Windtree Golf Course        12:00 Noon 
810 Nonaville Road 
Mt. Juliet, TN 37122 

Tournament Package Includes: 
o Greens Fee & Cart Fee  o Range Balls   o BBQ buffet after play 
o Goodie Bag including PC Logo Towel, Bag of Tees & Sleeve of Wilson Balls 
o 2 Drink Tickets 

ALL ARE WELCOME 
$75.00 Per Player / $300.00 Per Team 

 

Registration: Name  ------------------------------------ 
 

Name: ------------------------------------ 
 
Name: ------------------------------------ 
 
Name: ------------------------------------ 
 

Contacts:  Scottish Rite (615)259-3434   http://scottishritetn@bellsouth.net 
Barry Eldridge (615)754-4653   barryski1@aol.com  
 

WE ALSO NEED HOLE SPONSORS $100.00 
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Stay in the home you love.

Nashville:   615.340.9001
Hendersonville:   615.264.8648

 Brentwood/Franklin:   615.591.0048

CAREGIVERS, INC.  
We were the first.  And we’re still the best!

Serving all of Middle Tennessee.  

Call us today!

On the Web: www.caregiversinc.net
E-mail: caregiverinc@aol.com

• On call 24/7

• Overall best value

• Four levels of care to meet  
   your needs:  Companions,   
   Lifestyle Assistants,  
   CNTs, and LPNs

• Locally-owned and operated

• Founded in 1998 by  
   Registered Nurses

• Licensed, insured and bonded

• Reliable, pre-screened and  
   drug-free employees 

 • Low hourly rates

Home care services from Caregivers, Inc. can make it happen.
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Paper Sale Donation from Kroger
On Monday, 7/18 Potentate Jeff Head and members of the William-
son County  Shrine Club were with Kroger Management at their Belle 
Meade store  where they presented a $1,000.00 to us  for the Shrine 
Hospitals for Children. The Kroger Manager was an acquaintance of 
Scotty and Teresa Travis who put this together for the Al Menah Shrine 
Hospitals for Children Paper Sale.
	  This is a portion of a message from Phyllis Berry, wife of this  
Kroger Store Manager, Michael Berry.  

	Let me tell you, our son was a Shrine Hospital patient 
and we are forever grateful  The experience was an 
awakening in humanity. The care was phenomenal. The 
friendship my family made. The support from the men in 
your fraternity was phenomenal. We thank you for all you 
and your members do for children across the country.

 Sincerely 
Phyllis Berry

Fraternally, 
Butch Mayes, WCSC
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Call today to schedule your no-obligation consultation!

877.317.3713 

Affordable Home Access specializes in 
building modifications that make homes 
safer, more comfortable and more easily 
accessible for individuals recuperating from 

illness, dealing with mobility-limiting long-term conditions 
and disabilities, or facing short-term lifestyle changes due to 
surgery, accidents or injury. 

• Roll-In Showers

• Walk-In Tubs

• Ramps

• Stair Lifts & Chair Lifts

• Lift Systems & Elevators

• Home Modifications

Keep the lifestyle you love 
with Affordable Home Access.
Aging, illness, injury and disability no longer mean  
giving up your home, freedom or independence. 

• We bring the showroom to you
• Products made in America
• Let us help you find funding sources—we work with all insurances and VA
• Financing options available
• 12-month installation guarantee on every project
• No middleman = lower prices
• Free estimates

AffordableHAS@aol.com    |    www.affordablehomeaccess.com    |    877-317-3713
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15 SEPTEMBER 2016

Notice: 
ALL communications for the Shriner 

should be sent to
editor.amsc@gmail.com 
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www.almenahshriners.org

Al Menah Temple

 Deadline for Oct 2016 Shriner is Sept 21, 2016

Billy L. Fuqua
Hermitage, TN

3/8/1936 – 7/25/2016

Richard B. Harris
Watertown, TN

6/03/1930 – 7/25/2016

Charles Beasley  
Nashville, TN

11/29/1937 – 8/06/2016

George W. Root
Nashville, TN

5/21/1930 – 8/07/2016

Henry F. Winstead
Nashville, TN

4/6/1924 – 8/07/2016

Roy A. McCray
Nashville, TN

4/4/1928 – 8/8/2016

James R. Ussery
Columbia, TN

3/7/1925 – 8/10/2016

Harold O. Talbert
Burns, TN

7/30/1930 – 8/12/2016

Nobles Visited By 
The Black Camel

Clown Paper Sale Auction 
	

October 22, 2016 
	

ALL YOU CAN EAT 
$15 per RESERVED person 

	
	

You must RSVP to Charlie “No Buns” Rivers 
@ 615-596-6889 or nobuns9@tds.net 

by Oct. 18th Stated Meeting 
	

   Auction begins at 7:00p.m. 
 

We also need Great Auction Items 
   and BUYERS! 
 
 

 


